
 
 

 
 

 

9 December 2020 

 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

I write to inform you following the announcement on Tuesday 8 December by the Department for 

Education to designate December 18 as an inset day, I plan to close S. Peter’s Collegiate School on this day.   

Our aim is to reduce the risk of pupils and staff having to self-isolate over Christmas, and to minimise the 
need for the school to carry out contact tracing during the Christmas holidays.  School contact tracing will 
continue in the event of positive cases in pupils through to Wednesday 23 December 2020.  Any positive 
cases can be reported during this period by emailing the school on covid@speters.org.uk 

S. Peter’s are taking this initiative to “safeguard the wellbeing of staff and pupils and protect precious 
family time together” over the festive break. 

Students will now break up for Christmas on Thursday 17 December and school will finish at 14:45 for Year 
7, 8 & 9 students and at 15:00 for Year 10-13 students as normal.   

I thank you for your continued support during my first term at S. Peter’s 

Best wishes 

 

 
 
J Arnold. 
Principal 
 

 

 

 


